
MARCH 17, 2020 
  

Cedar Mountain Families, 
  

Below is an update on a few topics related to the school shutdown. We are continuing to do our best 
to communicate updates and information as we have them. Please feel free to contact the school 
with any questions that may arise. 
  

Cancelled/Postponed 

All school events during the shutdown are cancelled or postponed. Kindergarten Connection and 
the ACT Test have been postponed. Grandparents Day at the Elementary has been CANCELLED. 
More updates to follow. 
  

Update/Clarification Regarding Meals 

The free meal program that is being offered to anyone 18 and under will be starting on March 18th. 
The meals are available to anyone who lives in a community regardless of what school they attend. 
Non-Cedar Mountain students who live in our communities are more than welcome to stop by 
school and receive a free meal. Cedar Mountain students who live in surrounding communities can 
pick up lunches from the school located in the community where they live. 
  

Here is a list of some meals location sites for meal pick up: 
  

Pick Up at Cedar Mountain High School (MORGAN): 11:00-12:00 M-F Door #9 (the side door by the 
cafeteria) 
Pick Up at the Elementary School (FRANKLIN): 11:00-12:00 M-F Door #10 (the kitchen door on the 
west side of school) 
Morton City Hall in Morton- 11:00-11:30am M-F (Meal provided by Redwood Valley Schools) 
Lower Sioux Government Center Parking Lot- 11:00-11:30am M-F (Meal provided by Redwood 
Valley Schools) 
Redwood Valley MS/HS and Reede Gray -11:00-11:30am M-F (Meal provided by Redwood Valley 
Schools) 
  

End of the 3rd Quarter at MS/HS 

The 3rd quarter will end as scheduled on Friday, March 20th. Cut off for late work is Wednesday 
March 18th at 3:20 pm. Please check folders, binders, etc for work. Work can be turned into the 
office between 7:30 am-3:30 pm. Make sure to check SCHOOLOGY often for updates from 
teachers.  
Please contact the school or teachers with any questions or concerns.  
  

Internet at Home 

  

As we look to provide education through distance learning, internet access will be beneficial. Below 
is contact information for ARVIG and MN Valley Technology.  Contact them for information 
regarding a free internet opportunity or contact the school if you have further questions. 
Arvig - Please call 888-992-7844 for more information 

Minnesota Valley Telephone - Please call 507-557-2275 for more information 
  

Rob Brandl 
Superintendent 
Cedar Mountain Schools 


